
  
 
 

June 6, 2023 
 
Submitted Via https://www.tcsg.edu/warn/ 
 
Office of Workforce Development 
ATTN: State Rapid Response Unit 
Technical College System of Georgia 
1800 Century Place NE, Suite 150 
Atlanta, Georgia 30345-4304 
 
Dear Rapid Response Team: 
 
This letter is being issued in accordance with the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification 
(WARN) Act, in order to notify you that Federal Express Corporation is permanently closing its 
MCNA facility located at 4560 Houston Avenue, Macon, Georgia 31206, effective September 4, 
2023.  This will result in the layoff of approximately 59 employees in the position of Courier and 
three employees in the position of manager.  The affected employees at this location are not part 
of a union and no bumping rights exist for these positions.  
 
Some employees who currently work at 4560 Houston Avenue, Macon, Georgia 31206 will 
remain employed by Federal Express Corporation after September 4, 2023, but will work at 1035 
Frank Amerson Parkway, Macon, GA after that date. Employees included in the layoff will be 
provided options to consider, including relocation, severance, or a leave of absence during which 
they may pursue other positions with the company. 
 
All affected employees have been notified. 
 
For further information, please contact Human Resources Manager Ralph Destefano at 
404.728.5257. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bryan Evans 
Senior Manager Station Operations 
Federal Express Corporation 
4560 Houston Avenue 
Macon, GA 31206 

 
CC: Lester Miller, Mayor, Macon-Bibb County, GA 


